June 10th, 2022

Mercer Island Building Department
Plans Reviewer

Re: Permit #2108-038
Losh Office Addition
9700 SE 61st St.

This project has been delayed while we were in the process of verifying the size of the property.  Since this project was initially submitted for permit, the owner has re-engaged the surveyor to come out to the site and verify the actual size of the property.  When the original survey was done, years ago, it stated that there was 18,047 sf of property area.  But somehow the King County Parcel viewer had the property size much lower at about 15,000 sf.  With the new survey, the resurveyed size of the property is now actually 18,172 sf.  This new information has been shared with King County and is acknowledged by them that that is the correct size of the property and they have updated their records accordingly.  Hopefully this will put an end to the City thinking the property is much smaller than it really is and will proceed with the approval of the building permit.

We have also reduced the size of the cupola so it doesn’t extend above the maximum height limit and deleted the weathervane.  When we went thru the Pre-App meeting, long ago, it was my recollection that it was stated that the cupola was permitted to extended above the maximum height, similar to a chimney exemption from the maximum height.

Also, after much questioning by the city, the owner has decided to install a separate Fire Sprinkler system for the detached Garage and Office Addition.  This will be an independent system, not connected to the house system.  This system will be designed and submitted for review once we receive approval from the city of Mercer Island.

If you have any questions, or I need to add more information to this letter, please let me know.

Respectfully,


Mark L. Nelson, AIA
Nelson Architecture, Inc.
1233 Evergreen Point Road
Medina, WA 98039
Email: mark@nelsonarchitecture.net
Tel:   206.617.8069
